PRINTED ON UW DEPARTMENT/PROGRAM STATIONARY
Letter B (Doesn’t need visa)
[DELETE HONORARIUM SECTION IF IT WON’T BE OFFERED]

[Date]
[Name]

[Address]

Dear [Name]

We are pleased to invite you to visit the University of Washington to [describe event & UW school/department/program] on [dates(s)]. We would like to offer you an honorarium of $[amount)]. In addition, we would like to offer reimbursement of travel expenses related to your visit to the University. This amount will include [give specifics on what expenses will be paid; note any restrictions; and describe what arrangements will be handled by the UW].

For this visit, the Visa Waiver for Business (VWB) is the most appropriate classification. This means you will not have to apply for a visa. However, in order to enter the U.S. on this visa waiver you must present a machine-readable passport. This type of passport has two typeface lines printed at the bottom of the biographical page that can be read by a machine. If you don’t have a machine-readable passport, you will need to apply for a B-1 visa at a U.S. embassy or consulate in your country before your trip to the University. 

Before you leave for the U.S., you must submit a request for travel authorization through the ESTA Program. The ESTA Program allows citizens of countries participating in the Visa Waiver Program who will be in the U.S. for business or pleasure and whose travel will be for 90 days or less. The ESTA Program provides a list of participating countries.  
Once at the University, you will need to complete some paperwork to receive the honorarium and travel reimbursement. In addition, you will need to provide your passport so that it can be photocopied. The College of Arts and Sciences Shared Services (hssc@uw.edu) will be in contact with you to handle this paperwork. Please be aware that honorarium payments are subject to U.S. federal withholding tax of 30%. Your payment may be exempt from this withholding if there is a tax treaty benefit between your country and the U.S. UW staff will advise you about any treaty benefit that applies. If you do qualify, you will need a U.S. social security number (SSN) or U.S. individual taxpayer identification number (ITIN) in order to receive the benefit. If you already have either of these numbers, please bring it with you. Otherwise, Shared Services will aid you to apply for an ITIN once you are on campus if you wish to apply for the benefit. 
[Include any additional details about the event.]

If you have any questions about this invitation, please contact [department contact name] at [phone number] or by e-mail at [e-mail address]. If you have any questions about the honorarium, travel arrangements, or travel reimbursement, please contact Shared Services (hssc@uw.edu). 

[Closing paragraph]
[Name of chair/director sponsoring the invitation]

